Lynne Baldwin

From: George Smith
Sent: 07 April 2021 14:47

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: Ref No:- 21/00517/F Moto Cross

From

Sent: 07 April 2021 14:08

To: George Smith < George. Smith@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

Subject: Ref No:- 21/00517/F Moto Cross

Dear Mr. Smith,

Please forgive my previous unfinished e-mail. I will try again.

Once more I find myself having to complain about the continuing saga of the Moto cross circuit near Hornton village.

I refer to my letters from June 2020, to Mr. N Addis, to yourself in August 2020. Nothing has changed my feelings on the problems the Moto Cross track has created for our community. To ensure my points raised in those letters are considered again, I have, as briefly as possible, laid out the main issues again.

- 1. Historically planning law has been breeched.
- 2. The growth of activity and size of venue has expanded drastically in the last years.
- 3. Noise levels have consequently increased to an unacceptable height.
- 4. Access to and from the venue is not adequate. The roads are too narrow for convoys of large vehicles, and I personally have been forced off the road on more than one occasion.
- 5. The racket from the circuit can be heard regardless of wind direction, and the geographical features

of our parish ensures the races echo around our valley, there is no escape except to stay indoors. That is clearly
totally unacceptable and just not right.
6. Equally disturbing is how on earth have we arrived at this point. Why oh why has Cherwell Council
allowed this situation to develop? A closer eye on the flaunting of planning law should have been
observed, and enforcement the order of the day.
7. Most recently I understand that the water course has been interfered with. If that is so and without permission
also, then what does the future have in store for all the communities surrounding the circuit?
8. I am finally not happy about the environmental impact on all of the creatures and plant life even for some
distance that surrounds the area. It's having, for too long, a detrimental affect on people, so it stands to reason that
must apply to all forms of life.
Lyrich to make it clear Lam in support of the Harnton Darich Council in the position they have adopted in this matter
I wish to make it clear I am in support of the Hornton Parish Council in the position they have adopted in this matter
and also to the Environmental Planning / Legal Advisor involved in assisting them.
My full Postal address is:- "Hamara Ghar", West End, Hornton, Banbury, Oxon. OX15 6DA.
Yours Sincerely,
E.J.Wright.
This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..